
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Hope Council Members 2020-2021 
Elders: Alden Altena, Mike Broek, Mark Fenchel, Pete Steiger,  

Jerry Van Roekel, Stewart Vander Stoep, Jamie Van Voorst,  
Deacons: Nathan Bakker, Scott de Boom, Brad De Kam,  

Chris Raman, David Van Lingen, Craig Verhoef 

Hope Christian Reformed Church 
Hull, Iowa 

 
 

 
August 9, 2020 

 
 
Pastor’s Office: 439-1201  Morning Service 9:30 AM 
Church Office: 439-1279  Evening Service 6:00 PM 
www.hullhopecrc.org   Pastor Todd Zuidema 
 

OFFERING SCHEDULE 
 

  
August 9 1st General Fund 2nd Benevolent Fund  
 PM: Music Equipment Fund 
August 16 1st General Fund 2nd Craig & Jeanine Broek 
 PM: Justice For All 
August 23 1st General Fund 2nd Hope Education Fund 
 PM: Cary Center 
August 30 1st General Fund 2nd Mike & Megan Ribbens 
 PM: Hope Haven 

 
Offerings can also be mailed to:    Hope CRC 

PO Box 580 
Hull, IA, 51239 

 
 

MON: Mel & Kathy Te Slaa (The Broeks) 
TUES: Rebecca Te Slaa (The Crulls) 
WED: Dave & Doris Van Beek (The Ribbens) 
THURS: Benji & Mindy Vande Griend (The Zuidemas) 
FRI: Stewart & Cindy Vander Stoep (Paradise Bound) 

5 DAYS-5 MINUTES-GOD’S PEOPLE PRAY 
Please pray and/or send an encouraging card, letter, or e-mail to  

the pastor or missionary who appears after your name. 
 



Morning Worship Service 

https://youtu.be/34DURaGRqjA 
 

Prelude 
Welcome & Announcements 
Call to Worship:   
*Song of Praise: “Immortal, Invisible God Only Wise” 460: All 
*God’s Greeting 
Call to Confession:  
Prayer of Confession 
Words of Assurance:  
Profession of Faith (The Apostles’ Creed) 
Prayers of God’s People  
Song of Preparation: “Beautiful Savior”  461: All 
Scripture: Hebrews 1:1-3  
Sermon: God's Last Word For These Last Days  
Outline: 

1. The Purpose Of The letter.   

 

2. In Jesus God tells The Whole Story.   

 

 

3. Six Qualifying Truths of God's Last Word. 

Prayer 
*Parting Blessing 
*Closing Song: “How Firm A Foundation” 500: All  

 
Pastor: Duane Tinklenberg 

Accompanist: Leah Zuidema 

Women of Renewal Retreat All women ages 11 - 111 are invited to 
come for worship, teaching and renewal on September 12! Hosted by 
Collective Women from multiple churches in Sioux County at 
Immanuel CRC in Orange City.  For more details and to 
register:  https://www.eventbrite.com/e/women-of-renewal-
delighting-in-your-divine-invitation-tickets-
112884099380?aff=ebdssbeac.  If you have any questions about 
the weekend, feel free to reach out to us via email 
at: weekendofrenewal@gmail.com or find us on Facebook! 
 

The 3rd Annual Guiding Star Fundraising Gala will be a Virtual Event 
on Tuesday, September 15, starting at 6:00p. Keynote speaker is 
Melissa Ohden. Be inspired while staying safely at home while you 
attend our gala this year. More information to come as we create an 
evening you won’t want to miss! 
 
2020 Bible League CONFERENCE “Spreading the Fragrance of Life” 
has been cancelled 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Love INC’s Fall session of Love & Learn classes are starting Tuesday, 
August 25, 2020 at Trinity CRC in Rock Valley.  We will be offering the 
following classes: Faith & Finance, GriefShare, Parenting,  Affirming 
Potential, Redemptive Compassion. Love INC is looking for volunteers 
who are willing to serve in various capacities - greeting, making a 
snack for class nights, childcare and Faith & Finance mentors. If you 
would like to volunteer or register for these classes please contact 
Love INC at 476-5990. For more information on classes please visit 
our website at http://loveincsiouxcounty.org/site/our-ministries/ 
 
The Western Christian Booster Club golf tournament is Friday, 
August 14, in Sioux Center. The cost to golf is $100/person and 
includes golf, cart, and a meal. Tee-times and playing in 4-somes is 
the format this year.  Once you have sent in your registration, please 
call 712-722-4866 to arrange your tee-time.  Registration forms can 
be found at  
https://www.westernchristianhs.com/athletics/Golf%20tourney%20
entry%20form%202020.pdf  
If you have any questions, please call Mike Broek @ (712) 395-0699 
or Mike Roetman @ (712) 449-5199.  
 
Carter Van Meeteren Fundraiser: BHES staff and parents have 
organized a community fundraiser for the Van Meeteren family on 
Wednesday, August 12th from 5 -7 p.m. at the Westside Park Shelter 
House in Hull. Carter, a kindergarten student received a heart 
transplant on June 14th. Join us for pork burgers, chips, cookies, and 
a drink in conjunction with the Sioux County Pork Producers. 
 
Become Part of the Team at Hull Christian School: If you are 
interested in making a positive impact on students and the many 
other benefits of working in a Christian environment we might have 
the job for you.  HCS is accepting applications for a part-time 
paraprofessional OR potential job share position.   Applications can 
be found on our webpage (www.hullchristian.com) or by contacting 
school.  Applicants should contact Mr. Ten Pas at 712-439-2273 or e-
mail rtenpas@hullchristian.com with any questions. 

Welcome to 
Hope Christian Reformed Church! 

 
❖ You may view our church service on YouTube beginning at 9:25 am or on 

Channel 12 at 10:00 am on Monday 
❖ Please send your bulletin announcements to 

hopecrchullsecretary@gmail.com or you may place them in the Secretary 
mailbox by Thursday at noon.  

❖ If you have any prayer requests, you may email them to 
hopecrchull@gmail.com or you may call Pastor Todd at (712)439-1201.  

 
WORSHIP NOTES 

 
Welcome to Hope CRC! We welcome Pastor Duane Tinklenberg as he 
leads us in worship today.  Our morning’s text will be from Hebrews 
1 with a message about God’s word. Let us worship God today! 
 
Hull GEMS Pool Party is Monday, August 10, 7:00-8:30 pm at the Hull 
Pool. 2nd-8th graders are invited to attend. We hope to see many of 
the GEMS there. 
 
HCS Biannual Society Meeting: will be taking place on Wednesday, 
August 19 at 7:00pm in the gym. A copy of the agenda/budget for the 
Society Meeting is in local church mailboxes or in the school office. 
 
THE SHARE GROUP for widows and widowers will meet on Thursday, 
August 20th, at 6:00p at St. Paul Lutheran Church, 3 miles north and 
2 miles east of Hull. We will enjoy taverns, coney dogs, and sides for 
supper. Root beer floats will be served for dessert. If you had not 
volunteered to bring food, please consider bringing $5 to help cover 
expenses. Following our meal, we will enjoy a travel video. Call 
Deanna Tiedeman (439-2229) or Pastor Aaron (605-742-4469) with 
any questions. 
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Thank You: I’m up and about and I’m feeling good! So, thanks 
especially for your concerns and prayers because prayer is always the 
key. Once again, we are warmed to be a part of the Hope family! 
Thanks for the calls, cards, goodies, and meals during the past few 
weeks; we have been beyond blessed by you! (The plan is to see the 
Doctor again on August 25 and have the first of 3 radiation treatments 
that day. This is his protocol for this type of surgery.) Thanks so much 
for your generosity in many different ways and may you be blessed 
by the Lord’s incredible goodness as we have.  “Hope-ers” Aldie & Bev  
 

HOPE CRC FAMILY PRAISE AND PRAYER CONCERNS 
 

❖ We continue to keep Sherry Kooiker, Bev Altena, Sylvia Eekhoff, and 
Donna Hoekstra in our prayers as they continue their recovery from 
recent surgeries. We pray for their strengthening. 

❖ We continue to pray for those who are recovering from Covid-19 or 
have family members that are dealing with this illness. We pray for 
their healing. 

❖ We keep Doug De Groot's brother, Daryl De Groot, in our prayers 
as he continues his recovery from surgery to deal with infections. 

❖ We continue to pray for Joyce De Vries, Judy Bonestroo and Lee De 
Groot’s mother, who continues her recovery from C-Diff and an UTI. 
We pray for her healing and her encouragement. 

❖ Gary Roetman, father of Matt Roetman, passed away at home on 
August 8. We pray for his wife, Susan, and family as they mourn. 

❖ We pray for our families. Some have significant challenges in their 
lives for a variety of reasons. Let us pray for peace, stability, healing, 
and restoration. 

❖  We pray for those join us in worship from their homes. Whether 
they are unable or are taking appropriate precautions due to age or 
illness, we pray for the Lord’s presence and care in their lives. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

FIRST CRC FAMILY PRAISE AND PRAYER CONCERNS 
 

❖ We extend our Christian sympathy to Greg & Teresa Vanden Bosch 

in the passing of Greg’s dad, Marvin Vanden Bosch of Rock Valley. 

We also extend our sympathy to all of his grandchildren who are 

members of this church. May God comfort them in their sorrow. 

❖ Continue to remember Ted Salazar in your prayers as he recovers 

from shoulder surgery. 

❖ Gary is still struggling with dehydration and shortness of breath. His 

lungs have been drying up and the last catheter will be removed in 

a few weeks! That will be such a blessing! On Tuesday he will receive 

his 4th infusion of Immune Therapy! Pray that this treatment will 

help Gary’s Immune System fight the cancer!  

❖ Give thanks that Joyce De Vries was discharged from the hospital 

on Monday.  Pray for continued healing and for encouragement.  

❖ Remember all those in our congregation who are confined to their 

homes as well as those in nursing homes or in assisted living as they 

are unable to have visitors. A phone call or a note from members of 

the congregation would be appreciated! 

❖ Give thanks that surgery went well for LeRoy Jongetjes on Friday, 

July 31. Pray for relief from pain and for healing. 

❖ Give thanks that Peg Visser is making good progress. Pray for 

continued healing.   

❖ Give thanks that Roto cuff surgery went well for Jay Stellinga on July 

24. He will begin physical therapy on August 24. Pray for healing. 

❖ Pray for our shut ins: PA: Verne Huisman, Chuck & Darlene Kroese; 

Aspen Heights: Joyce De Vries, Wilma Grevengoed, Al & Jacoba 

Rens, Jo Westra, Goldie Veldman; Hegg Health Center: LeRoy 

Jongetjes; Sheldon Care Center: Julianne Kats; Friendly Horizons: 

Esther Rozeboom; Royale Meadows in Sioux Center: Ed Scholten; 

Sioux City: Ardelle Westra. 

 


